
‭Dear Hiring Manager,‬

‭I am writing to wholeheartedly recommend Brian Poole as a front-end web developer for any‬
‭team or project. Brian was an invaluable member of our team for over a year, during which he‬
‭played a crucial role in the successful rebuild of our new website and took on additional‬
‭front-end development tasks that were instrumental in clearing our project queue.‬

‭Brian possesses exceptional skills in HTML, CSS, and JavaScript, and his ability to work swiftly‬
‭was truly impressive. His contributions were particularly crucial in the major parts of our new‬
‭website, where he demonstrated his proficiency by building out front-end templates at a‬
‭remarkable pace. These templates formed the foundation for the creation of hundreds of pages‬
‭on our website.‬

‭One of Brian's standout qualities is his positive attitude towards teamwork. Despite not being‬
‭directly managed by me, I observed how he actively engaged with the team, providing valuable‬
‭insights and ideas. Brian was always receptive to constructive criticism from senior developers‬
‭and management, showcasing his commitment to continuous improvement.‬

‭An exemplary instance of Brian's dedication occurred during the final stages of the project. After‬
‭completing a page template, Brian graciously accepted numerous changes and updates‬
‭requested by the team. Instead of viewing these challenges negatively, he approached them‬
‭with enthusiasm, promptly implementing the required adjustments. This flexibility and positive‬
‭attitude were crucial in meeting last-minute changes and updates just before the website‬
‭launch.‬

‭In summary, I wholeheartedly recommend Brian Poole for any team seeking a highly skilled‬
‭front-end developer who can quickly and efficiently contribute to projects. His ability to hit the‬
‭ground running, coupled with his positive attitude and collaborative spirit, make him an asset to‬
‭any development team.‬

‭Should you have any further questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate‬
‭to contact me at dustin.porchia@nasm.org or 602-373-2222.‬

‭Sincerely,‬

‭Dustin Porchia‬
‭Senior Front-End Developer‬
‭NASM‬
‭dustin.porchia@nasm.org‬


